
TOWN OF HARWICH

WASTEWATER SUPPORT COMMITTEE
Donn Griffin Room
Tuesday, February 20, 2018, 8:30AM
MINUTES

Present:  Sharon Pfleger, Chair, Christopher Harlow, Noreen Donahue, Ann Howe
Not Present:  Peter Hughes

Also present:  Town Administrator Chris Clark, BoS Liaison Larry Ballantine, Health Director Meggan Eldredge, and others.
Call to Order
The meeting was called to order at 8:30 AM by Chairperson Sharon Pfleger and taped for Channel 18.
Public Comment 

Joanne Clancy of East Harwich asked when letters might go out to the selected East Harwich area telling them about the project and informing the residents that they will have to hook up to the new sewer line.  Joanne Clancy expressed concerns about the affordability of the hook-up process for many residents and the fact that the estimated cost of $ 5,000 to $7,000 per home may be understated.
Sharon Pfleger and Chris Clark discussed the process for preparing that type of letter to be sent to these 628 property owners.
Chris Clark also stated that CDM Smith will have another informational meeting in April of 2018. 

Joanne Clancy commented that the date of the CDM April meeting should be included in the letter going to the 628 homes in the East Harwich area anticipated for sewering. 

Approval of Minutes

Minutes of 2/6/18:      Motion to approve by Ann Howe



Seconded by Noreen Donahue
Vote: Yes-4 No-0
Updates from Town Administrator
Chris Harlow asked what activities the homeowner might be able to pursue now in anticipation of eventual sewering.  Chris Clark offered suggestions related to preparation for remodeling if so desired as well as landscaping concerns.  Chris Clark also mentioned that Water Department Superintendent Dan Pelletier is willing to assist homeowners with questions related to their specific properties as time is available.  Dan’s expertise with the installation of water lines provides familiarity with the sewer hook-up process.

Noreen Donahue inquired about the process for insuring that the private ways in the designated area will be part of the group connecting to the sewer line.  Chris Clark said that research into that process is getting underway now. 

Chris Clark reminded everyone that existing Zoning and Health regulations will prevail in determining the number of bedrooms allowed and other home aspects.  The wastewater project is not meant as a means to increase sewerage or urbanization.    
Website Reorganization

Several ideas were voiced relating to the reorganization of the Wastewater website.  The purpose of the reorganization is to make it easier for the public to find the information they need.  All agreed that instead of a list of documents, a grouping of topics or buckets would better suit the large volume of material available.  The consensus was to look over a draft of changes prepared by Sharon and bring our ideas back for the March 6, 2018 meeting.
Outreach to Local Banks

A suggestion had been made by Administration that the Support Committee reach out to local banks to facilitate the loan process that might be needed for residents looking for ways to fund hooking-up to the sewer line.  Noreen Donahue and Chris Harlow will pursue this suggestion and will be contacting banks located in Harwich to familiarize them with our wastewater project and see what loan products they might have that would be appropriate for the residents involved.  Noreen and Chris will bring information back to the committee for discussion.  
Adjournment
10:05 AM
Minutes submitted by Noreen Donahue, Clerk.


